


WIDWORTHY PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute nr Axminster, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080   e mail:- clerk@widworthy.eastdevon.gov.uk

The members of Widworthy Parish Council were summoned to the Annual Council meeting and Annual meeting of the Parish of Widworthy Parish Council held in Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, May 15th 2018 which commenced at 7.30pm.

Those present:- Cllrs Robert Gardner, David Olive, Andrew Pearsall (Chair) and Janet Twist, Cllrs Graham Godbeer and Helen Parr (EDDC). Carol Miltenburg (Clerk).  No members of the public were present.

Minutes

Annual Meeting of the Parish Council 
1. a) Election of Chairman – Cllr Pearsall was proposed by Cllr Olive and seconded by Cllr Gardner.  Cllr Pearsall agreed to continue in the post for another year.
b) Vice Chairman -  Cllr Twist was proposed by Cllr Pearsall and seconded by Cllr Gardner.  Cllr Twist agreed to continue in post for the coming year.
c) Cllr Pearsall signed the Acceptance of Office.

Annual Meeting of the Parish
2. reports from our District Councillors 
Cllr Helen Parr (EDDC).  It is expected that EDDC will have a deficit in 2020/21.  The relocation to Honiton will save up to £130k in the first year mainly due to reduced maintenance costs.  Exmouth town hall has been refurbished and the Housing dept are now there.  More savings are being made by putting EDDC functions on line and developing an EDDC app.  Each service is being reviewed from the customers point of view.  It has been decided to build more small business units to generate income for EDDC.  The new green waste collection service £48 per year is popular and not subsdised. EDDC are looking at joint workings on IT, procurement and audit etc.  The East Devon Housing Company has now been set up to build more housing for rent which will have no right to buy.  The Parishes Together Fund is being revamped.  All EDDC car parks across the area will now have the same charges.

Cllr Graham Godbeer (EDDC).  Cllr Godbeer is now chair of the Overview Committee – their work has involved looking at the office relocation; the impact of clearing up after large events (it had been decided to promote this as a service); changes of the boundary commission; reviewing the design guide with the planning officers; the East Devon Business Centre has expanded and is now profitable and it has been decided to develop other small business units; Housing delivery – by developing EDDC’s own housing company; income generation as a whole for EDDC; looking at installing charging points for electric vehicles – firstly at Cranbrook, the Donkey Sanctuary;  The need to use low cost borrowing more; succession planning for EDDC staff; departmental service plans.  The Committee has taken advice from accountants on methods of maximising assets and income for the Council.  The Planning Committee need to develop more sites for travellers and gypsies in the area.  An enterprise zone will be developed around the Science Park which will increase the amount of business rate funds brought in these are retained by EDDC.  
County Councillor Martin Shaw was unable to attend and no report was received from the Police. 
The Chairman thanked our district and county councillors for their work in helping the Parish Council over the past year.
CLT - Cllr Twist advised that the AGM had been held, the group now have 8 directors and 69 members.  A project group has now been set up with Teign Housing and the owners of the Sand Quarry site. The ground engineer has been chosen and architects are being interviewed.  The S106 agreement is with the solicitors being reviewed. Once this has been agreed the CLT will apply to EDDC for a grant towards the development costs.  When the plans are ready it is intended to hold a village meeting and display them.  There will be 3 houses for the open market and the rest will be through the CLT.  It is intended that all the houses will match in basic look and will be released in one batch.

3. Parishioners Questions.  None received.

Parish Council Meeting

4. Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Martin Shaw (DDC).

5. The minutes of the meeting held on March 20th, 2018 were confirmed by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

6. Declarations of Interest for this meeting were made by Cllr Twist as a member of the Wilmington CLT.

7. Matters arising from the previous minutes. Potholes – see item 10.

8. The Council agreed to the continuation of existing Standing Orders & Financial Regulations which were adopted Jan 2017.  Review of FOI Act & Data Protection Act Procedures, the Council agreed to ICO registration.  The Clerk advised the councils laptop is password protected and that internet security software is installed.

9. The Council reviewed the appointment of members to committees / external organisations and any new committees required.  Cllr Twist agreed to continue to serve on the CLT.

10. Highways issues 
General – The road above Sutton Tip has been severely flooded over the past weeks, the Clerk has been in contact with DCC Highways and it is due to blocked gullies and these will be cleared over the coming weeks. 
A35 – Mr Tony Phillips has retired as Chairman of the A35 Group, Mr Phillip Webber has taken his place and will speak at the meeting at DCC on May 26th concerning the A35.  Cllrs Pearsall and Twist will also attend as will several residents.  Cllr Pearsall gave a briefing on the recent Highways England meeting with the Council.  He has recently written to and met Neil Parish MP to discuss the A35.  Mr Parish has promised to push the matter within Parliament.  The Council were advised that the area Conservative Party have agreed to run the issue as their summer campaign.  The drains on the A35 were due to be cleared at the beginning of April but this has still not been done.  The pollution monitor for the village has shown exceptionally high pollution levels in the village.  The speed watch took place recently at the White Hart on vehicles going east to west and caught 14 vehicles speeding in one hour. The manhole adjacent to Hayne Lane is due to be repaired in August which will involve the access being temporarily restricted – residents will be notified nearer the date..

11. Planning Applications & updates.   
Clerk to locate e mail from Paul Humphries Architects.

12. Finance – 
Review inventory of Council assets – the Council agreed to remove the horse trough from the list of assets.  Previous clerks have made extensive searches for information on this in the past and not found any evidence for ownership or that the Council has any responsibility for it.  Proposed Cllr Pearsall seconded Cllr Twist. 
Review of insurance cover – It was agreed to continue with the Came & Co Ltd insurance offer.  
Review of subscriptions – DALC approved.  
Annual audit – a) The Certificate of Exemption was agreed by the Council and signed by the Chairman; b) The Council approved the annual Governance statement and this was signed by the Chairman; c) The Council approved the Accounting Statements and these were signed by the Chairman. d) The Council approved the accounts for the year 2017/18. 
Payments made  – DALC £70.08– subscription; ICO – £35.00 registration; Community Heartbeat Trust £2287.00 – defibrillator;  Came & Co £218.00 – insurance; Mrs Samson £40.00 – caretaking of bus shelter.                        
£35.00; 
Payments received – EDDC - £1350.00 precept; EDDC - £12.00 council tax discount grant.

13. Emergency Planning – defibrillator update – the quote has been received from the Community Heartbeat Trust.  Clerk to send payment.  Clerk to ensure phone notification is included.

14. Discuss any correspondence – Chairmans garden party at EDDC – the Council agreed to nominate Ms Phelps-Loman and Mr Beaumont as the parish’s arts champions.

15. Any other business – Matters for further discussion. Cllr Pearsall noted that he had to strim the verge to the west of Whitefield.  He was forced to do this as the grass had grown interfering with visibility for vehicles leaving the Close.  He had cones out (as requires) but was clipped by a passing DCC Highways vehicle and the cones were damaged. Clerk to contact DCC Highways to advise what happened and request that this area bes strimmed more than twice annually.


16. [bookmark: _GoBack]Date of the next meeting: July 17th, 2018 at the Village Hall starting at 7.30pm.
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